Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Committee Room
on Tuesday 26th February 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees:  Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Eric White, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour,  Rob Melville, Alice Macnab (from 8.30 pm), Councillors Bill Henderson, Ricky Henderson and P.C. Derek Brown, 

Visitors: Ian Bieniowski and Bill Campbell from LRT; 


  June Henderson, Ken Davies and Jim Ferguson from Viewfield Road and George Dickson
1. Apologies had been received from Jackie Moody, Karen Noble and Councillor Dominic Heslop
1.1 Note taking at Meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes again.
2. Minutes of Jan 22nd Meeting and Matters Arising not Elsewhere on the Agenda: 
Richard asked for an alteration to item 4.1 to read: “Richard reported that there had been no licensing applications for the Juniper Green area in the past month.”

Item 2.2 Rob reported that the leaning sign should be repaired within 6  weeks.

Item 3.3 Cliff said that negotiations were ongoing between the janitors’ employer and the local authority about taking joint responsibility for salting and gritting different sections of the footpath from Baberton Mains to Baberton Avenue.
Item 4.2 Richard apologized for the delay in producing a price for the banners, but undertook to obtain it before the next meeting.

Item 6.6 Cliff reported that he had been told that only one minor further improvement to the Woodhall Millbrae road surface was required for CEC to issue an adoption certificate.

3. Bus services into Juniper Green: 33, 44, 45

Cliff welcomed Ian and Bill.  Bill gave a short history of LB’s position as a bus company.  An email had been circulated ahead of the meeting to LB compiled from comments made by a number of residents.  The issues raised fell into the following broad categories:
3.1 Bus 33 at times misses out the Baberton loop when traffic is heavy in town; the LB representatives explained that it was difficult to avoid doing this as it was the only way for bus 33 to get back on schedule.
3.2  Bus 44 has such a long route buses from town often bunch up at busy times … several comments on this point; it was explained that the long routes are not unusual with similar practices in Glasgow.  It was not practical to start some buses from town during the week.
3.3  There is no night bus into our area during the week; the representatives did take this on and said they would review especially the suggestion made in the emails of looping he N34 though in general this principle was one that LB tried to avoid.
3.4 Some suggestions for bus X44; it was reported that there would be an extra X44 from the change in timetable at the end of March, one in the morning and one in the evening but LB had no plans to amend where the bus stopped or vary its route at this time.
3.5  Bus 45 has a number of problems due in part to it being a single decker, its irregularity and the strange route it has recently adopted at this end of town; the representatives seemed unable to see the logic in taking the majority of passengers to the Riccarton campus before going to Hermiston.  It was suggested that a terminus was needed somewhere and Cliff proposed that Hermistorn might serve that purpose and that one journey there per trip would seem sensible rather than the two trips there currently.
3.6  A request to provide a sensible route to work across town for workers at RBS; the representatives explained that this had been tried and was not cost effective especially now that the Royal Bank subsidy had been withdrawn.
3.7 A comment re up-to-date timetables; timetables are usually available at the start of any new change and placed onto buses but it was costly to retain this practice for too long.
3.8 Some general points re training and upkeep of bus shelters; the drivers undergo a rigorous training but cleaning of bus shelters is a CEC responsibility.

At Cliff’s request, Bill and Ian promised to provide a fuller written account of the responses they had made at the meeting to these concerns. As soon as this report became available it would be circulated to accompany these minutes, to the residents who had made the various suggestions and placed on the website at www.junipergreencc.org.uk.
6.5 Curriemuirend Park meeting and FOI: 

This item was brought forward owing to the attendance of Viewfield Road residents. 

Helen had already sent out a resumé of emails about allotments and housing at Curriemuirend received from CEC as a result of her FOI request.  

June Henderson said that residents of Viewfield had only very recently learned of the possibility that Curriemuirend Park might be built on. Cliff pointed out that JGCC had put an article in the C&B News about the workshops of 5 March on the subject and had notified the public through leaflets distributed at the JG community markets in January and February, in emails, on posters and via the JGCC website.At the Neighbourhood Partnership meeting in November 2012 planners had made suggestions for development, including the reduction of the present dual carriageway of Wester Hailes Road to a single carriageway. All proposals so far made for the site, which belongs to the Council, had included housing to the north of Viewfield. The residents present voiced serious concern about any plans for the land abutting their properties and were invited to attend the workshops of 5th March in the Village Hall. It was made clear that no plans had yet moved beyond the proposal stage to the knowledge of JGCC. Cliff thanked the Viewfield residents for coming to the meeting and they left at this point
4. Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings. 

4.1 Secretary: Richard reported there had been no licence applications for our area this month. He distributed leaflets from CEC’s new Petitions Committee inviting petitions asking for change. He had also received leaflets on Community Resilience and Emergency Planning for Community Groups.
4.2 Treasurer: Eric reported on JGCC’s finances as follows:
No 1 account - Transactions – we had paid Rent to the village hall Organisation of £37.50 for the committee meetings up to Easter.  The present balance in that account is £839.39

 

The community Fund - Transactions over the month – include the Sales of leaflets of £20 and stallholders' rents for 26 Jan was £75.00.  The cost of the band on 26 January and February 23rd amounted to £80.00 but no stallholders' rents for 23 February had yet been received leaving a balance of £4550.13 in that account.

4.3 Planning convenor:  Neil added to his report, which had already been circulated, that there was to be an exhibition in Balerno of the developer’s proposals for the field south of Cockburn Crescent on Thursday 28th February, and that a joint meeting of local Community Councils, including Ratho, to consider development pressures on the area, would be held on 25th March.
4.4 Meetings: Norma had been at a Pentland Crime Prevention meeting at Currie. The police had offered to come to Juniper Green market to publicise the importance of shed and garage alarms and cycle marking. Derek suggested coming to the market of Saturday 23 March.

5. Police report:
PC Derek Brown apologized for not issuing a written report in advance, on the instructions of his Data Protection Officer. He said that of 21 calls from Juniper Green since 17th January, only one had involved a crime, a broken window; most had involved parking and other traffic offences or accidents. One resident had reported the widespread scam of asking for bank details and money to fix a computer fault. From Baberton Mains 26 calls had included 9 crimes, including a caravan being vandalised and sheds broken into. 7 reports had been received of parking problems and speeding. However, monitoring of traffic speeds had revealed that there was in fact little or no speeding in the estate.
Derek added that the problem of misuse of the Juniper Green men’s toilet was now definitely at an end.

5.1 Safety issues: Helen invited those present to notify her of any safety issues in advance of the following week’s Neighbourhood Partnership Safety Committee meeting.

6. Local issues: 

6.1 JG Community Market: the February market had been a success. The SNP had booked the community stall in March but subsequently withdrew due to other commitments, the Village Hall Committee have taken it in April and Currie and District Horticultural Society in May.
6.2 Improvements at Village Hall: maintenance, painting, ramp and landscaping: money had been made available for maintenance and painting, while the ramp would be constructed by McCarthy and Stone; the unresolved issue was who would pay for landscaping the site of the former janitor’s house. It was suggested that the parties involved, the Village Hall Committee, CEC and McCarthy and Stone, should organize a joint meeting to decide how the landscaping would be financed. The estimates for the work ranged from £9,000 to £15,000 plus VAT. A sum of £1,800 towards the project had been offered via CEC though it was not clear the source of this offer. 
The Village Hall Committee had obtained two computers for community use, a TV and a sandwich maker.
6.3 Building works: turning circle etc.: the turning circle pavement had been opened briefly, but was again barricaded off, presumably because surfacing was not yet complete nor had a safety check been made. The Parents’ Council would discuss the issue at their forthcoming meeting on March 4th.
6.4 A report of the Bowling Club/Juniper Lee meeting had been circulated ahead of the meeting by Rob. Rob said that the main problems for both the Bowling Club and the residents of Juniper Lee were poor access to the Club and the absence of signs telling visitors where the Club is. As long as Juniper Lee remained a private road and residents were responsible for its maintenance, they would resist access by this route to the Club. Adoption of the road by the Council in the long term was seen as a possible answer, but it would be prohibitively expensive for residents to bring it up to standard because new drainage was required. The occasional use of bad language by bowlers, causing offence to residents, was being addressed by the Club. The councillors present would investigate whether CEC might provide a road sign directing visitors to the Club’s Iceland car park entrance. It was agreed that the Bowling Club, which had a declining membership, should be invited to take a stall at the market.
6.5 Already dealt with; see above.

6.6 Pentland Hills access from JG update: Rob had contacted Martin Duncan of SNH about the deterioration of the path from Woodhall Road to Torphin Quarry. Martin had offered to contact the lawyer for the new owners of Woodhall Farm to see if they would undertake repairs. Alternatively he thought Friends of the Pentlands might be able to help.
Neil had attended a meeting of the Pentland Hills Regional Park Consultative Forum

which held two such meetings a year to which local Community Councils would be invited. In future either Neil or Rob would represent JGCC. Neil reported that the chief topic of discussion had been managing the sustainability of frequent, large scale, often fund-raising, events in the Park and whether organisers might be asked to contribute to the maintenance of paths etc.

6.7 Twitter strategy: Anne’s suggestion of a very gradual approach to adopting Twitter was agreed to be the best way forward, with a limited number of members opening accounts, each of whom would monitor a particular area of interest, such as public transport, so that expertise could be developed through experience. Anne, Helen and Eric had opened accounts. It was recognized that Twitter could prove an excellent way of communicating with a wide cross-section of the community.
7. Councillors’ Corner: Bill and Ricky had nothing further to add to what had already been discussed.
8. AOCB: 
8.1: CC Elections 2013: Helen had been in touch with Eileen Hewitt about procedures to be followed. Eileen advised that she would issue guidelines by the end of the month
8.2 Currie and District Horticultural Society request for funding: £100 had been donated in 2012; it was agreed to increase the donation to £125 and to recommend they approach the Round Table for further support.
8.3 Baberton research: Helen reported that work on the Baberton History project was proceeding well and the group would soon have to ask for funding.
8.4 Rob was concerned that the sponsored walks along the Water of Leith on the weekend of 11-12 May might affect his plans for the football tournament.

8.5 Local Transport Strategy Workshops: Neil was unable to attend any of the workshops arranged for dates in March. He asked for volunteers, particularly for Workshop 2, which he felt was most relevant to Juniper Green.
8.6 Cliff initiated a discussion of the best date for JGCC’s AGM. A final decision was postponed until the next meeting.

8.7 Helen asked that the minutes should always be signed off by the chair, which was done.
9. Date and venue of the Next Meeting: Tuesday 26th March at 7pm in the usual venue.
Signed _________________________ Cliff Beevers, Chairman
Juniper Green Community Council 

